
                                                                              

 

Technical Bulletin 

 
Bulletin No: TB1017 Effective Date: December 2018 Issued by:  Adam Wirkiowski 

          Aftermarket & Product Support Mgr  

 

Subject: Disabling the De-clutch function on Pegasus Series Trucks 

 

To disable the de-clutch function on the Pegasus truck you must disconnect the connector that goes to 

pin A55 on the transmission controller. The cable group is located under the seat which can be accessed 

through the service panel pictured here: 

 

Locate the 24D wire and disconnect it from the transmission controller. Do not remove the wire 

completely as it is still needed for the brake lights. See below: 



                                                                              

 

 

 

When completed the connection should look like this: 

 

Remember to secure the two wires. 


